
 

 

Dear friends in the TEC Community: 

 

May the Lord give you peace. 

 

A quick word to wish you many blessings as you embark upon another TEC Con-

gress weekend. The work of spreading the Gospel certainly fills us all with zeal 

for the Lord’s House and a great urgency for the task at hand. These days in our 

society the challenge to live the Gospel is ever more daunting in the lives of our 

youth who are subject to prey from so many sources in our dynamic and technical 

culture. The task of reaching teens is not insignificant and it is the challenge of 

TEC to reach out to our youth and make that message of Christ a reality that can 

carry them through even the most difficult of situations that life can present to 

them in their daily lives. 

 

Be assured of my prayers for your success in this area and for your work in your 

own individual dioceses where your work is most significant and where you as an 

organization have the most impact. God reward your good work. 

 

With prayerful best wishes for a successful and spirit filled weekend, I am, 

Faithfully yours in Christ, 

 
Most Reverend William Patrick Callahan 

Bishop, La Crosse, Wisconsin 
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